

Union Road, Romford, RM7 0HG School contact number: 01708 932710 School email: info@concordiaacademy.co.uk

Friday, 01 November 2019

Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome back to another school term.

We would like to inform you about our curriculum plan for the first half term. Year 3 will be learning about **World War 1 & 2** as their topic focus this term.

Subject	Content
Maths	Topics we will be covering include time, fractions, geometry and
	problem solving using multiplication and division. We will also be
	practicing learning our 3, 4 and 8 times tables and their associated
	division facts. Year 3 will be using the Effective Maths programme to
	continue our learning into this term.
English	The children will be following the RWI and Literacy & Language
	programmes. Your child will be working in a group specific to their
	reading and writing needs so that they are challenged and taught
	appropriately and able to make excellent progress. Children will also be
	learning a different grammar and punctuation focus each week.
PSHCE/SEAL	The topic will be Bullying . The children will learn about the see it, say
	it, stop it campaign.
Topic:	The children will be learning about World War 1 & 2 as their topic
History,	focus this term. Children will learn about the major events that led up
Geography	to these wars as well as events such as the Dunkirk rescue, the Battle
and Art.	of Britain, the D-day landings. They will also learn about what it was
	like to be a child growing up during the wars.
Science	The focus in Science this half term will be Rocks and Fossils . Your
	child will learn about the different types of rocks and their properties.
PE	Consolidating core physical development skills. Children will be learning
	Dance this term.
RE	We will be learning about Hinduism and the importance of Ganesh
	Chaturthi within the religion.

Homework:







Union Road, Romford, RM7 0HG School contact number: 01708 932710 School email: info@concordiaacademy.co.uk

Subject	Content
Reading	All children in Year 3 are currently reading using the RWI and Literacy & Language programmes You can support your child at home further by reading at home with them for at least 25 minutes every day . The reading books will be changed on a weekly basis. When you read with your child please write a comment in their reading record book.
	In Year 3, children should be reading 90-120 words per minute so do encourage children to read with as much speed and expression as possible. You can still encourage your child to sound out unfamiliar words when necessary. Reading book changes Friday
Maths	Please support your child to learn their 3, 4 and 8 times tables, and associated division facts. Using Maths in everyday situations will help your child to learn. Ask them to read the time, how much change they should get when buying small items etc.

For health and safety reasons it is very important that your child has a PE kit in school, please ensure that your child has their named PE kit.

PE kits will be kept in school and sent home at the end of each half term unless you request otherwise.

We are looking forward to a great term ahead. If you have any questions regarding your child's learning, please don't hesitate to ask.

Yours sincerely,

Ms Kaur



